From: Ariane Burgess MSP <Ariane.Burgess.MSP@Parliament.Scot>
To: <mail@pmoffatt.net>

Sent: 29/11/2022 15:27:30

Subject: Rosebank oil field (Case Ref: AB2971)



Dear Peter Moffatt
 
Scottish Green MSPs fully back the campaign to block the licensing of the Rosebank oil field. I believe that expanding fossil fuel production is completely indefensible given the climate emergency we face. My colleague and Green climate spokesperson, Mark Ruskell MSP, was the first to raise the Rosebank application in a question to the Cabinet Secretary for Net Zero in September – you can watch that exchange here.

 The IPCC has said that we need to use “far less fossil fuel than today” and that “without early retirements…the current fossil infrastructure will emit more [greenhouse gas emissions] than is compatible with limiting warming to 1.5°C.” The International Energy Agency has also stated that no new oil and gas fields can be opened if the world is to meet the goal of net zero emissions by 2050.

 Scottish Greens have long opposed the expansion of oil and gas production in the UK, including calling for a ban on fracking and supporting the campaign against the Cambo oil field.  We have consistently called for an end to the Scottish Government’s policy of Maximum Economic Recovery of oil and gas and I am pleased that, following Greens entering government in 2021, the First Minister has clearly stated that the expansion of the fossil fuel industry can no longer be justified.

 We agree with the Stop Rosebank campaign that opening new North Sea oil and gas fields is no solution to the immediate cost of living crisis. Political efforts must be focused on helping those most in need through this winter, but rushing into a foolhardy expansion of fossil fuels would do little but bolster the balance sheets of some of the largest international companies and jeopardise Scotland’s climate targets.

 The figure you highlight of emissions from Rosebank equalling the combined emissions of the 28 lowest-income countries is stark. It is crucial that we keep climate justice firmly in mind when discussing these matters and we support efforts to amplify the voice of government’s and campaigners from the global south. Recently, Green Minister Patrick Harvie hosted a delegation of indigenous climate activists from Amazonia in the Scottish Parliament. It was moving to hear the experiences of those on the frontline of climate action and their words reaffirmed our position that Scotland must acknowledge its historic contribution to climate change and direct all our efforts to transitioning to a net zero economy and becoming an exporter of renewable energy as quickly as is feasible.

 Upon entering government, the Bute House Agreement between the Scottish Greens and the Scottish Government agreed that “given the urgency of the climate emergency, we accept that countries around the world, including the UK, cannot continue with unlimited recovery of hydrocarbons.” This marked a significant shift in the Scottish Government’s approach to the future of oil and gas.

 Until we gain independence, the Scottish Government does not have power over the granting of new oil and gas licences. That is why we will continue to campaign for Scottish independence and complete control over our energy system and natural resources. In the meantime, my colleague and Green climate spokesperson, Mark Ruskell MSP has written to the UK Minister for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy to urge that the UK respects its climate commitments and carries forward in the spirit of COP26. You can find a copy of that letter here.

Kind regards,
Ariane Burgess
Highlands and Islands MSP
  

 

